Letter Re P14 Errors CY-1

Employer Annual Returns For 2002-03

When processing the 2001-02 employer End of Year returns we made a note of some of the more frequent errors.  According to our records your return included the mistake(s): xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

Getting your returns right is important - it can save you (and us) the time and trouble of follow up enquiries; and your employees will get a quicker response if they need to claim a repayment of tax and National Insurance Contributions.

Guidance and help
To help you avoid mistakes in your 2002-03 returns we provide a range of help

· Use Help Book E10 – ‘Finishing the tax year up to 5 April 2003’.  (You can find it on the Employer CD-ROM 2003 and in the Employer Pack 2003.  It is also on the Employer website - go to www.hmrc.gov.uk/employers

Or


· Look at the February 2003 Employer Bulletin article about common errors in returns

Or


· Contact your local Business Support Team via the website at www.hmrc.gov.uk/bst/index or on 0845 60 70 143

Or


· Ring the Employer Helplines (phone numbers on the back of the Employer Bulletin)

Please remember
· To use the 2002-03 version of form P14.  If you use payroll software to produce P14s, make sure it has been upgraded for 2002-03


· If you submit your returns on paper, send the right number of forms P14 with the P35


· To use the 2003-04 version of the form P11 (Deductions Working Sheet) from 6 April 2003.  If you use payroll software you should ensure it has been updated to reflect the changes made for 2003-04

(To get the correct forms phone the Employer Orderline - the number is in the Employer Bulletin)

One Final tip - if your payroll is manual you may find it easier to avoid other simple mistakes by switching to payroll software that has HMRC accreditation.  This will also equip you for electronic filing.

